
November 4, 2015

Lt. Governor-Elect Jenean Hampton
c/o Matt Bevin for Kentucky
P.O. Box 436374
Middletown, KY 40253

Dear Lt. Governor-Elect Hampton:

I wanted to congratulate you on your recent victory, and welcome you into the ranks of Lieutenant 
Governors across the country. 

Your election is historic, and your win well-deserved. I’ve read a lot about you, and what strikes me most 
is your lifelong commitment to public service and leadership. You’re a born problem solver; you don’t let 
obstacles stand in your way, but rather find a creative way to conquer them. You’re also a team player 
who respects others, and in doing so, earns their respect – your military record is a testament to that, 
and you have my sincere thanks for your service. The office of Lieutenant Governor is a unique one that’s 
different in every state, but it’s one that offers tremendous potential and opportunity. I hope you find it 
as rewarding as I have.

If I can be helpful to you in any way, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. I look forward to hopefully 
meeting you at one of the upcoming meetings of the National Lieutenant Governors Association.

Again, congratulations!

Best regards,

Phil Scott


